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“Any cleric, employee, or regular volunteer (except licensed counselors, 

psychologists or social workers when their knowledge is protected by 

legal privilege and priests when their knowledge is protected by the seal 

of Confession), whether obligated by state law to report to the civil 

authorities or not, who witnesses an act of child abuse perpetrated by 

another cleric, employee or volunteer or suspects that such an act has 

occurred or receives a report of such an act, must report the incident 

immediately to the Vicar General” Decree on Child Protection, 2014 

 

Father James Dunfee, Vicar General 
422 Washington Street, Steubenville via 

telephone at (740) 282-3631 

 

Diocese of Steubenville 

Safe Environment Training for Adults 

 


